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November @, 2010

Mr. Jack Granger and Bill Thagard

Granger, Thagard & Associates INC

1031 Richard Arrington Blvd South
Birmingham AL 35205

RE: First National Bank Auction Qct 21, 2010
Diear Jack and Bill:

| wish to thank you on behalf of the board of directors and the management of the First National Bank of
Talladega for your services performed %&g mi% you and your staff. Your expertise in the handling of our

recent auction resulted in sales of our OREQ properties unlike no other. After our initial conversations,

it was evident that your organization would provide the utmost professional service and handie the

ba %f; s first ever auction.

Your marketing and advice to helped our institution in multiple ways. First, the absolute auction
properties in the multi-par auction sold without fail and helped clear our balance sheet of unwanted
properties. Second, the non-absolute properties in which you handled were superb. After not have
achieved the desired amount, you worked diligently after the close of the auction, on the same day, to
secure two contracts that exceeded my expectations for those two parcels. It was the bank’s decision to

retain 3 of the 5 parcels but we are pleased with your efforts after the auction to help us in seiling these
parcels as well,

verall, we all have been very émg";é*agse{% with your methods you and your associates used to market
and sell our properties. Thank you forre ting the bank and our interests in the properties. Itismy
intention to retain your services in the %iitagmi w% ven the need arises. Thank vou for your hard work and
efforts in this matier. Thank you for making this experien miess.
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